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Occupational Safety and Health Admin., Labor § 1915.165 

live system or systems shall be se-
cured, blanked, and tagged indicating 
that employees are working in the boil-
er. This tag shall not be removed nor 
the valves unblanked until it is deter-
mined that this may be done without 
creating a hazard to the employees 
working in the boiler, or until the 
work in the boiler is completed. Where 
valves are welded instead of bolted at 
least two isolation and shutoff valves 
connecting the dead boiler with the 
live system or systems shall be se-
cured, locked, and tagged. 

(2) Drain connections to atmosphere 
on all of the dead interconnecting sys-
tems shall be opened for visual obser-
vation of drainage. 

(3) A warning sign calling attention 
to the fact that employees are working 
in the boilers shall be hung in a con-
spicuous location in the engine room. 
This sign shall not be removed until it 
is determined that the work is com-
pleted and all employees are out of the 
boilers. 

§ 1915.163 Ship’s piping systems. 

(a) Before work is performed on a 
valve, fitting, or section of piping in a 
piping system where employees may be 
subject to injury from the direct escape 
of steam, or water, oil, or other me-
dium at a high temperature, the em-
ployer shall insure that the following 
steps are taken: 

(1) The isolation and shutoff valves 
connecting the dead system with the 
live system or systems shall be se-
cured, blanked, and tagged to indicate 
that employees are working on the sys-
tems. This tag shall not be removed 
nor the valves unblanked until it is de-
termined that this may be done with-
out creating a hazard to the employees 
working on the system, or until the 
work on the system is completed. 
Where valves are welded instead of 
bolted at least two isolation and shut-
off valves connecting the dead system 
with the live system or systems shall 
be secured, locked, and tagged. 

(2) Drain connections to the atmos-
phere on all of the dead inter-
connecting systems shall be opened for 
visual observation of drainage. 

[47 FR 16986, Apr. 20, 1982, as amended at 67 
FR 44545, July 3, 2002] 

§ 1915.164 Ship’s propulsion machin-
ery. 

(a) Before work is performed on the 
main engine, reduction gear, or con-
necting accessories, the employer shall 
ensure that the following steps are 
taken: 

(1) The jacking gear shall be engaged 
to prevent the main engine from turn-
ing over. A sign shall be posted at the 
throttle indicating that the jacking 
gear is engaged. This sign shall not be 
removed until the jacking gear can be 
safely disengaged. 

(2) If the jacking gear is steam driv-
en, the stop valves to the jacking gear 
shall be secured, locked, and tagged in-
dicating that employees are working 
on the main engine. 

(3) If the jacking gear is electrically 
driven, the circuit controlling the 
jacking gear shall be deenergized by 
tripping the circuit breaker, opening 
the switch or removing the fuse, which-
ever is appropriate. The breaker, 
switch, or fuse location shall be tagged 
indicating that employees are working 
on the main engine. 

(b) Before the jacking engine is oper-
ated, the following precautions shall be 
taken: 

(1) A check shall be made to ensure 
that all employees, equipment, and 
tools are clear of the engine, reduction 
gear, and its connecting accessories. 

(2) A check shall be made to ensure 
that all employees, equipment and 
tools are free of the propeller. 

(c) Before work is started on or in the 
immediate vicinity of the propeller, a 
warning sign calling attention to the 
fact that employees are working in 
that area shall be hung in a con-
spicuous location in the engine room. 
This sign shall not be removed until it 
is determined that the work is com-
pleted and all employees are free of the 
propeller. 

(d) Before the main engine is turned 
over (e.g., when warming up before de-
parture or testing after an overhaul) a 
check shall be made to ensure that all 
employees, equipment, and tools are 
free of the propeller. 

§ 1915.165 Ship’s deck machinery. 

(a) Before work is performed on the 
anchor windlass or any of its attached 
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